

Rectorate

Prof. Dr. Eddy Moors T +31 15 215 701 E e.moors@un-ihe.org

IHE Delft PO Box 3015 2601 DA Delft The Netherlands

Peter Bauer ECMWF Shinfield Park Reading RG2 9AX United Kingdom

Reference OR/007/EMO

Subject: Support to the ExtremeEarth proposal

Date

25 January 2018

Dear Mr Bauer,

I have learned about the development of a multidisciplinary proposal to revolutionize Europe's capability to predict and monitor environmental extremes and their impacts on society (ExtremeEarth) to be potentially funded under the Future and Emerging Technology programme.

With this letter, IHE Delft Institute for Water Education (IHE Delft) would like to show its endorsement for the ExtremeEarth proposal. As an Institute contributing to the education and training of professionals with a view towards creating sustainable management of water and environmental resources, IHE Delft is fully supportive of initiatives, such as ExtremeEarth, which can provide important capabilities for evaluating proposed measures within the context of achieving the targets set out in the sustainable development goals as well as the Paris Agreement.

I am also convinced of the strength and commitment of the consortium led by ECMWF including the highly qualified pan-European partners. IHE Delft is in full agreement to have its name and logo appear in any supportive channels regarding the ExtremeEarth proposal.

Sincerely Yours

Eddy Moors
Rector IHE Delft